
Prague, October 10, 2020 
 
Dear Students, 
as you probably know, numbers of Covid positive cases are increasing in the Czech Republic. 
The Czech Goverment has announced restrictions that are limiting the presence in public 
space. These include closure of all gyms, swimming pools and fitness centers, limiting the 
number of patrons in restaurants to max 4 per table and obliging restaurants and bars to 
close at 8 pm the latest (take away sales are not limited). All theatres and cinemas have also 
been closed. 
 
The Government has also ordered some restrictions  in university studies – with regards to 
this order the following changes will be implemented by the 3rd Medical Faculty as from 
October 12 till October 25, 2020 (with the possibility of extension): 
 
1) All clinical teaching including simulation teaching will be held on site without any 
changes. It is essential that students follow all applicable preventative measures, especially 
covering nose and mouth, using hand disinfection and (if possible) social distancing. 
 
2) Laboratory training and practicals will be taught online. Departmental heads and 
individual teachers will inform you about the specific changes. 
 
3) Lectures and seminars will be taught online. 
 
4) All online lessons will be recorded and saved in the faculty electronic timetable. 
 
5) Entrance into all faculty buildings will be allowed only for the employees and students 
who will visit the buildings either to contact a specific teacher, to work on their research and 
in exceptional cases, when students will get a permissio to study in the building based on 
their health condition or social situation – these permissions can be granted individually and 
for a specific time interval by vice-dean for undergraduate education and student affairs. 
 
6) Student graduation ceremonies have been cancelled till November 15. 
 
7) The UK dormitories are fully functional. 
 
8) Student canteens will close at 8 pm, the maximum number of guests per table is 4. Except 
for people sitting at the same table social distance at least 150 cm has to be implemented. 
 
9) Any Covid positivity or any risk contact with a positive person has to be reported either to 
the Study division or via Emergency Hotline - +420 724 292 312. 
 
10) Please direct your questions to the vice-dean for undergraduate education and student 
affairs by email (david.marx@lf3.cuni.cz) or by phone (+420 602 260 244). 
 
Dear Students, we understand that this is a difficult situation for all of you. Please be 
assured that our rpimary goal is to provide appropriate education so that no study 
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extensions will be necessary. At the same time we ask you strongly to follow all restrictions 
imposed and all preventative measures to help to control the epidemy. 
 
Thank you for cooperation 
 
 
David Marx 
 
 
 
 
 
 


